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Whitchurch Highlands Public School Council Meeting

January 28, 2016
Present:
Council Members:  Brad Derry,  Therese Harris,  Mary Zizakovic, Noula Halikias-Mintsoulis, Tania Kedilerli-Boudreau, Cathlin Hennze, Amanda Van Veen Pirie, Marlene Foran, Lorie Schoenrock
Regrets:  Robert Carter, Jane Vivian, Jackie Steinmiller
Non-Council Attendees:  Anna Trokova
Approval of November minutes:  Approved by Lorie Schoenrock and seconded by Tania Kedilerli-Boudreau
Approval of January agenda:  Approved by Cathlin Hennze and seconded by Mary Zizakovic
Treasurers’ Report – Brad Derry (in Rob Carter’s absence)
· Review of the School Council summary report
· $7500 remaining in school account
· Lice Lady and Lice Squad was not accounted for in the expenses approval process in November
Principal’s Report – Brad Derry
· Staffing - planning has started for next year
· Kindergarten registration began on Jan 15th 
· Projection of enrolment numbers begins now; unfortunately we are looking at declining numbers (not as many kindergarteners with 31 students graduating)
· Currently with 254 students but projecting 237 for next year
· Council of Ontario Directors of Education – kits for parent engagement regarding the current math program
· Brad, Lorie and Cathlin attended the Area Parent Symposium; Presenter was Michelle Cassidy – YRDSB Mental Health Lead

· Michelle Cassidy is presenting at Wendat Village P.S. on March 8th 
· Regional Parent Symposium to be held on Wed March 30  at the Sheraton Parkway

· Outdoor yard – slide on the large play structure has cracked; Board approved contractor has suggested a 6 foot slide;  approx. $2000 to replace;  will review more options in March
· Council should start an annual reserve fund for the repairs and maintenance of play structures

· Soccer goal posts – deemed safe from a health and safety perspective but we might consider removing them
· Sports equipment of Toronto can provide us with portable nets for approx. $200 
· Suggestion to purchase padding for the current goal posts

· Outdoor restoration fund for new equipment 
· EQAO for grades 3 and 6 scheduled for May 25th to June 8th 
· An additional PA day has been added on Fri May 6th as a result of provincial labour negotiations
· Homework policy distributed and to be discussed at the next meeting
· Report cards distributed the week of Feb 15th
Teacher’s Report – Marlene Foran
· Grade 8 Quebec trip schedule for Feb 2nd – 5th; Brad and Carolyn to attend
· Grade 7 trip to Camp Mini-Yo-We scheduled for Feb 23rd to 26th 
· Scientists in the school – thank you to School Council

· Forest of Reading has begun – organized by the Ontario Library Association; authors are chosen by different reading levels; 10 books are chosen and the students get to read them and vote on their favorites
· Grade 5 to Safety Village
· Grade 1’s to Markham/Stouffville Hospital – Feb 4th 
· Senior boys and girls volleyball teams are currently playing 
Update on Spring Fair and Yearbook – AmandaVan Veen Pirie
· Yearbook options – Amanda called a few different schools; Pegasus and Herff Jones are preferred by most schools; Shutterfly most expensive option
· Many different options available and they are all user friendly;  we can log in and upload our pictures 
· $25 for soft cover, colour, 60 pages (glossy)
· Amanda to add a page for community business card advertising
· Try and stick to $20 charge for yearbooks
· Spring Fair – organized by Amanda, Mel and Tammy – Thurs June 2nd at 5 pm; following day is a PA day

· Promoted as a family event, $10 per family for admission; additional cost for food and raffle tickets

· Admission will include jumpy castle (jumpy castles must be board approved)

· Photo booth with props

· Pony rides

· Carnival themed activities
· Burgers – dads on the grill

· Amanda to touch base with Jane for volunteers

New Business     
· Discussion regarding the ice on the tarmac in the back yard- some days are better than others but overall its safe for the students
· Jane Vivian is planning a parent engagement meeting in the next few weeks

· Jane Vivian – suggestion for a movie night in Feb 

· Invest in Ed – Cathlin to reach out to Jen Worden for more information; to launch ASAP and be promoted by end of Feb
Important dates for 2016

Council dates 

· Mar 3rd 

· Apr 28th 

· May 26th 

· June 16th 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm
